
Pandemic Response Team 

May 5, 2021 

Zoom 

9:00 a.m. 

Attendees: 
Dr. George Pimentel, President 
Dr. Larry Bailey, Vice President of Academic Affairs  
Dr. Kyle Barron, Vice President of Student Services 
Steve Cornelison, Director of Athletics  
Dr. Patrick Davis, Dean of Academic Support 
Tim Dellinger, Vice President of Financial and Administrative Affairs 
Meda Falls, Director of Savannah Center 
Heather Freeman, Administrative Assistant to the President 
Michelle Gurley, Classified Council Representative 
Dr. Liz Mayo, Faculty Council Representative 
Shannon Mayo, Coordinator of Paris Site 
John McCommon, Director of Public Relations and Marketing 
Linda Nickell, Dean of Students 
Dr. Tom Pigg, Dean of Health Sciences and CIT 
Patti Tanski Mego, Professional Technical Council Representative 
Sandy Stanfill, Director of Lexington Center 
Preston Turner, Director of Physical Plant 
Amy West, Director of Human Resources 
Dr. Leslie West Sands, Dean of Nursing  
 
Absent: 
Shiloh Coleman, SGA Representative 
Lisa Rojas, Director of Humboldt Center 
Shane Young, Chief of Police 

 
• Welcome 

Dr. Pimentel began the meeting at 9:00 a.m.  

• Case Report Updates: 

o Employee Report: 
Number of employee positives: 0 
Number of employee quarantines: 0  

o Student Report: 
Number of student positives: 0 
Number of student quarantines: 0 
 
 



o Guest Report: 
Number of student positives: 0 
Number of student quarantines: 0 

o Athletic Department Report: 
Number of athlete positives: 0 
Number of athlete quarantines: 0 

• TBR Covid-19 Report 
We are no longer reporting Covid-19 numbers to the Tennessee Board of Regents.   

• Campus Communication  
The Pandemic Response Team had no negative feedback or points of clarification to discuss on 
the campus message sent April 29, 2021. 

From: McCommon, John <jmccommon@jscc.edu>  
Sent: Thursday, April 29, 2021 1:29 PM 
Subject: Update on Covid-19 Reporting and Campus Screenings 

Colleagues- 

The Pandemic Response Team has made the decision for the campus to move to a Level 
One Campus Access as of May 1. As a result, campus visit screenings for employees, 
students, and guests will no longer be required and this information will be removed 
from the JSCC homepage after April 30. 

 

For complete guidance on the move to Level One, please review the attached document. 
It should be noted that masks and social distancing practices will still be required on JSCC 
campuses. Updates will be provided as guidance evolves.  

 

Please address any questions or concerns that pertain to your specific functional area 
with your immediate supervisor. We are all encouraged with the progress that has been 
made with the dedicated response of all JSCC employees and students. It is our goal to 
resume “normal” operations by August 2.  

• Transparent Masks 
A hold has been placed on ordering transparent masks for now.  We will revisit the order in mid-
summer when we have a better feel for where things stand with the mask mandate.   
 

• Guidelines for health and quarantines 
As always, if you are sick, please stay home.  If you or a family member are diagnosed with 
Covid-19, please report the illness or exposure.  JSCC will continue to follow the isolation and 
quarantine guidelines provided by the Center for Disease Control and Tennessee Department of 
Health.   
 



Students and employees working in clinical settings will follow the clinical site guidelines for 
isolation and quarantine for that location.  If coming to campus, they will follow JSCC’s 
guidelines.         

 


